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SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd

Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313

(586) 685-5750

COUNCIL MINUTES
Clinton-Macomb Public Library
January 13, 2011
I. The meeting was called to order by Turgeon at 9:35 a.m. at the Clinton-Macomb Public Library.  


Present:
Smith (Armada), Lusardi (Chesterfield), Neal (Clinton-Macomb), Sterling (Eastpointe), Slivka (Fraser), Parus (Harper Woods), Owens (Lenox),Thomas (MacDonald), Graham (Ray), Valade (Roseville),  Orlando (St. Clair Shores), Conklin (Shelby), Turgeon (SLC/Sterling Heights), Henderstein (Warren), Frezza, Linsday (SLC)



Absent:

Cross (Center Line), Reghi (Lois Wagner), Worrell (Mt. Clemens), Harper (Romeo), Russ (Troy),     Doege (Utica).
       Special Guests: Kim Meltzer, Michael Switalski
II. Approval of the Agenda. 
Orlando moved to approve the Agenda, supported by Valade. Motion Carried.
III. Approval of the Minutes.
Valade moved to approve the December 9, 2010 minutes, supported by Conklin. Motion Carried.
IV. Suburban Library Cooperative Business
A. Automation

Installed Symphony upgrade on the test server. The upgrade is scheduled to be installed on Feb. 10, 2011.

RFID – starting Group 4
Vicki will be starting inventory at the libraries soon.

A new delivery driver started this week after Mary quit unexpectedly.

B. One Book One Community

Conklin made a motion to discontinue the One Book One Community program due to lack of interest and/or funding, supported by Thomas. Motion Carried.
C. Shared Technology Committee Recommendations
a. Deep Freeze PC Security Purchase
   The Shared Technology Committee recommends the purchase of Deep Freeze to replace HDD Sheriff on all SLC      Shared System public PCs, approximately 400 at a cost of $11.42 per license, for a total cost of $4,568. Beginning      this year, new PC’s purchased for libraries will have Windows 7 operating system and HDD Sheriff is no longer           supported and will not work with Windows 7. Initial cost of licenses would be covered by SLC funds, but                       maintenance would have to be paid for by member libraries. The maintenance cost is $5.71 per PC for 3 years            starting when the initial license is purchased, and would be billed with the quarterly automated system                          invoice. Lusardi made a motion to recommend to the Suburban Library Cooperative Board the purchase of Deep  

             Freeze, supported by Valade. Motion Carried. Neal abstained.
b. Website Hosting Subscription Purchase
             The Shared Technology Committee recommends that the Suburban Library Cooperative discontinue the 
             maintenance of a server to host member library websites and move to a webhosting option that would provide 60GB              of storage, 2,000 GB per month bandwidth and managed daily backup. The cost would be $99.98/month,    

             $1,199.76/year for a two year contract. The current server was purchased in 1997 and has WindowsNT operating   

             system, that is no longer supported. A replacement would cost approximately $5,700 and would need to maintained 
             by SLC staff. Smith made a motion to recommend to the Suburban Library Cooperative Board the move to the 
             webhosting service. Lusardi amended the motion to include training on web development programs. Smith made a 
             motion as amended by Lusardi to recommend to the Suburban Library Cooperative Board the move to the  

             webhosting service and include training on web development programs, supported by Lusardi. Motion  

             carried. Neal abstained.
V. Announcements and Information.
A. MLA Advocacy: Larry Neal
           a.    Thank you to Michael Switalski and Kim Meltzer for meeting with the Advisory Council to discuss ways to network 

                  with local legislators.

b.    Newspaper Survey. SHL is wondering what newspapers libraries receive and in what format print and/or microfilm. 

                 A survey will be sent out for libraries to complete. SHL will send results out to all libraries.


c.    Filtering/Wireless Internet Policies. By law children must be protected from harmful images via the internet. Libraries                  discussed current policies and how they are complying with the law.

d.  GeektheLibrary is a marketing program through OCLC designed to promote libraries. Turgeon will send out an email          to gauge interest from member libraries and will set up a meeting with a representative of the program.
VI. Member libraries’ announcements/concerns.


Thank you to the Clinton-Macomb Public Library for hosting the Advisory Council Meeting.

  ARM – In December the teen group collected and distributed items for U.S. veterans.
         CLL – Absent
CHE – Nothing New
CMPL – Self-pay checkouts working well, only downfall gives back $1 coins as change.
EPL – Starting adult reading group. Having a fundraiser at Cloverleaf on Feb. 21.

FRA – Hosting a program from a lavender farm. City doing an energy audit at the library, new lighting possibility.
HPW – Pride & Passion program well received. Circulation and new library cards increased. Received $1,000 donation from Michigan Education Trust
LEN – Received a check from Sisters in Crime through a monthly lottery at their website.

LWM – Absent

MPL – Friends had a successful Christmas bazaar earning over $500. They will do another fundraiser in the spring. There was a nice article about the teen programming and giving tree. 

MTC – Absent
RAY – Spending grant funds on new lighting and furnace.
ROG – Absent
RSV – January programs include resumes and job searches. The library is having a formal tea program in February. The library will discontinue processing passport paperwork.
SCS –Doing a comparison chart of different fines/fees.
SBL – Discussed Patron Code of Conduct being presented at the Shelby Township Board meeting.
SHL – Board approved changing all AV checkouts to 14 days and limits DVDs/CDs to 10 per library card.
TPL – Absent
UPL – Absent
WPL – Working on a 5 year budget plan
c. Public Participation.


None.
d. Next meeting date.


The next meeting will be February 10 at 9:30 a.m. at Eastpointe Memorial Library
e. Adjournment 

The meeting adjourned at 12:01 p.m.
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